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In recent years, there has been a perennial and growing problem with the pricing of gasoline during the summer. Recently there have been calls from the populace that have asked for intervention at all levels of government.  

There is also the concern of businesses of all sizes, especially small businesses and family farms, will either have to make drastic cuts in their growth programs, file bankruptcy, or even close all together. 

At the state level, we have two options to combat this impending crisis, they are to either rescind the $0.08 per gallon tax for the duration of the summer and to investigate for price gouging, or do both.  

Both of these options have costs attached to them.  Investigating for price fraud most probably will cost the state approximately $1 million dollars, with a possibility of $2-3 million recovered in fines.  While this option has many valid political motivations it is relatively inexpensive and has the possibility of being ineffective, as no fraud was found at the federal level in a recent investigation

Rescinding the gasoline tax will have a pronounced effect on both the state revenues and the economic impact in the area.  While it will cost the state around $11.5 billion dollars in lost revenue, but it will not produce any excess revenue above current levels.  The main goal of this effort is to maintain revenues at current levels; none of these efforts will increase revenues.

Given the fact that there is the potential for drastic economic problems if the cost of gasoline does not come down, I must recommend that the state act.  The most effective method of combating this price increase is to remove or reduce the gasoline tax, but I believe that entirely removing it would be detrimental to the health of the state’s budget given the school funding needs.  Thus I am recommending reducing the tax to $0.03 per gallon, which will save the average motorist very little, but will make it more economically feasible for businesses, farms and state agencies to function.  This will cost the state approximately $7 billion in revenues, but will ensure the continuance of the states favorable economic conditions. 
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